## MEETING OF NOVEMBER 26, 2018

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Webb. Council Members Bezdicek, Smick, Smith, and Watson were in attendance. Also attending was Chris Canaday.

The minutes of the November 13, 2018 Meeting were read and approved as read.

The payables were presented to the Council for their review and discussion. The payables were moved by Watson and seconded by Smith. Motion carried by vote of the Council.

Claims #12856-12865

\$79,001.06

P/R #12852-12855

10,087.16

The Clerk reported on the new estimate from Steve's Glass to replace windows in the Denton Building. This quote is for a darker tint. The quote was for \$3450.25. It was moved by Smick and seconded by Bezdicek to approve the new estimate.

The Clerk also announced that the Town received a TIB grant for repairs to N. Park to Short Street and Railroad Ave. to Bartholow Street. The grant received was \$146,110.00. The work will be done in 3040.

The Clerk asked for a clarification on Holiday pay. Time and a half will be paid unless an emergency arises, then double time will be paid.

Discussion was held regarding the removal of a manufactured home at 403 W. Westview Lane. A different home will be installed at that location by Skylar Smith.

CLERK – TREASURER

MAYOR